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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
PURCHASE OF ONE CHASE MANHATTAN PLAZA 

 
 
This is a voluntary announcement made by Fosun International Limited (the “Company”). 
 
The board of directors of the Company is pleased to announce that, on 17 October 2013 (US 
time), Summit Glory Holdings Limited, a wholly owned subsidiary of the Company entered 
into an agreement of sale and purchase with JP Morgan Chase Bank, National Association for 
the purchase of One Chase Manhattan Plaza which is located at 16-48 Liberty Street, New York, 
New York, the United States of America, at a purchase price of USD725,000,000 (the 
“Acquisition”). 
 
One Chase Manhattan Plaza is a 60-storey, 2.2 million square foot Grade A office building with 
5 lower levels on a 2.5 acre plaza. Previously, it was the world headquarters of Chase Manhattan 
Bank.  
 
The Acquisition is conducted in the ordinary and usual course of business of the Company and 
does not constitute a notifiable transaction nor a connected transaction for the Company under 
Chapter 14 or Chapter 14A of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock 
Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.  
 
 

By Order of the Board 
Fosun International Limited 
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Shanghai, the PRC, 17 October 2013 
 
As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Guo Guangchang, Mr. Liang 
Xinjun, Mr. Wang Qunbin, Mr. Ding Guoqi, Mr. Qin Xuetang and Mr. Wu Ping; the non-executive director is Mr. 
Fan Wei; and the independent non-executive directors are Mr. Zhang Shengman, Mr. Andrew Y. Yan, Mr. Zhang 
Huaqiao and Mr. David T. Zhang. 


